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SECURITY 

DATES TO ADD TO YOUR CALENDAR 
 

Mon 5th Feb  Governing Council AGM 7pm 

Mon-Fri 12-16 Feb Swimming Lessons (Rec-Yr5) 

Wed 14th Feb Parent Information Night 

Fri 23rd Feb  School Photos 

Fri 2nd Mar  G/Valley Swimming Carnival  

Mon 12th Mar ADELAIDE CUP HOLIDAY 

Fri 16th Mar  Yr6&7 GRIP Leadership 

Fri 30th Mar  GOOD FRIDAY 

Mon 2nd Apr  EASTER MONDAY 

Wed-Fri 11-13 Apr Year 4-7 Aquatics Camp 

Thu-Fri 12-13 Apr Rec-Yr3 Zoo Snooze 

Fri 13th April LAST DAY OF TERM 

Dear Parents, Carers and friends, 

Welcome to the 2018 school year. It was great 

seeing your children yesterday after the    

summer break – obviously there have been 

quite a few growth spurts over the holidays! I 

look forward to working with you and your   

children this term. Please pop in and say hello if 

you haven’t already. 



Welcome 

On behalf of the staff, students and Governing 

Council, I’d like to extend a warm welcome to our 

new students and their families: 

Rubi Dixon (Trent and Sheri), Hudson Steer 

(Karen) and Taniesha-Maree Niblett (Kaitlyn and 

Christopher).  

Welcome to our new students who have joined 

their older siblings at school -   Maria I’Anson, 

Darcy Miller and Charlotte Plueckhahn.  

We hope you enjoy your time at Saddleworth!    

 Fruit/Vegetable Snack Time  

Please be reminded that all students will stop for 

a healthy snack at 10am in their classrooms each 

day. Fruit or vegetables need to be cut up and 

ready to eat as staff will not be cutting up snacks 

for students. Thank you.  

DECD Swimming Programme (changed from 

Term 4 to Term 1) 

The R-5 students will be participating in the 

compulsory DECD Swimming and Aquatics 

Programme in Week 3 at Riverton Town Pool. All 

consent forms have been sent home today. Please 

return these forms by tomorrow as we need to 

let the instructors know student details. A list 

of what students need to bring will be sent out in 

Week 2. The cost for swimming is $23 per child 

and the school will pay the cost of the bus.  

School Camps 

Our school camps will take place in the final week 

of this term. The itinerary as well as the cost 

breakdown will be sent out closer to the date. 

This year we are providing the following: 

R-3 Zoo Snooze – depart 12th April and return 

13th April. The total cost per student for the 

camp will be $65.  

4-7 Aquatics Camp at Port Vincent – depart 11th 

April and return 13th April. The cost per student 

will be $120 - $150 and will be confirmed next 

week.  

All families will need to pay a $40 deposit by 

16th February (per family).  

Material and Service Fees (School Fees) 

The beginning of the school year means that 

families are inundated with a variety of costs 

(school fees, camps, swimming etc). Please be 

reminded that you can create payment options 

and plans to assist with paying off money over a 

period of time. Please see either myself or Rachel 

if you would like to create a payment plan. 

Student Representative Council (SRC) 

Congratulations to the following students who 

have been elected by their peers as SRC for 

Term 1: 

Charlotte Plueckhahn, Archer Heinrich, Faye 

Bendon, Zac Hadley, Paul Herrmann, Penny 

Goodfellow, Emma Talbot and James Nicholls. 

I look forward to working with the SRC this term! 

Michael Grose – Parenting Ideas 

This week I’ve attached an informative article 

about how creating independence amongst 

children links strongly to building resilient kids. 

Personally, I want my own daughters to be 

confident, independent and resilient young ladies 

– I don’t look forward to the day when they will 

leave home, however I feel that when they’re 

ready to take the next step in their life’s journey 

after school, that John and I have prepared them 

well for this world! 

“You can never love your children too much, but 
you can love them helplessly. That’s what happens 
when we deny kids the opportunity to become 
truly independent and self-sufficient. Deny self-
sufficiency and you block your child’s resilience. 
Develop real independence and you open a 
pathway to resilience to last a lifetime”.    
It’s never too late to create independent young 

children -what are you doing to develop your 

child’s skills in this area?  

 

With kind regards, 

Sheree       

     

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Pastoral Care Corner 
Dear Parents, Caregivers and Students, 

Welcome to all our new reception students and their families and welcome back to returning students, families and 

staff for 2018. 

My position at Saddleworth Primary as Pastoral Care Worker, continues for 2018. There are six  

Dimensions to the role including, Social & Emotional Support, Role Modelling and Mentoring,  

Spiritual Support, School Engagement, Community Engagement and Extra-Curricular Contributions.  As a Pastoral 

Care Worker, our vision is to give Purpose, Value and Hope to whoever we work  

alongside, underpinned by our Christian beliefs.  

This year I will be spending time at school on Thursday’s in my role. As part of this support I will be assisting students 

in classes in developing knowledge, understandings and skills that support learning, behaviour and relationships. The 

students who receive awards at our Assemblies will also continue to join me for  Cooking/Activities on the following 

week that they receive their award. During lunchtimes, I am available to help students in their play activities or provide 

an activity for them to be involved in, in this time. We will be focussing on ‘Friendly Games’ in term 1.  

We will consider various Values during the year, focussing on 2 per term. The first Value for the  

beginning of the year is ‘Friendliness.’  

I am available during various times of the days if students, with permission, have the need to chat with me. If parents 

have concerns or need help with a Wellbeing resource, you can phone the school, chat with me before and after school, 

or make a time to meet with me.  

To celebrate the beginning of the school year and welcome new and old parents, I would like to invite parents/

caregivers to an early morning tea this Thursday Feb 1st from 8.30 – 9.30am in the Art Room.                             

It would be great to see you.  

Kind Regards 

Chris Schmaal 

Value  -  Friendliness    -  Be welcoming and friendly, say Hello with a smile 

As part of our focus, students will learn the value of:- 

¶ Recognising the importance of facial expressions and their implications in social settings 

¶ Identifying the helpful gestures that encourage the making of friends 

¶ Recognising the positive impact that smiling at others usually creates 

¶ Helping students identify the various forms that friendship can take 

¶ Helping students identify values/behaviours promoting a sense of belonging 

 

 We can remember that Friends is not just the amount of Likes you get on Facebook, but  ‘In order to have friends, you 

must be one first” Elbert Hubbard (1856-1915), philosopher, writer) 

Read more at: https://www.skillsyouneed.com/ps/friendliness.html 

   

Please support our Values by chatting with your child/ren  about the importance of  "FRIENDLINESS" at home. Some 

questions below could be good starting points. 

 

I also found this great list of books - 25 Children’s Books about Friendship - that 

have positive messages about friendship that could be a great resource to borrow 

and read.          

https://delightfulchildrensbooks.com/2013/08/29/friendship-childrens-books/ 

 

 

https://www.skillsyouneed.com/ps/friendliness.html


MATERIALS & SERVICES FEE 
 
 
Materials & Services Fees for 2018 will be $235 
per student. Invoices have been sent home today 
in your envelope.  If parents would like to pay by 
instalments please come and see either myself or 
Rachel.  
If M&S fees could please be paid by Friday 13th  
April. 
Some families may be eligible for School Card 
which will cover the 2018 M&S fee. Please refer to 
information below.  
Please note – our school does not have 
CREDIT CARD facilities Payment may be made 
by EFT.   
 

 
Parents are asked to complete a SCHOOL CARD 
APPLICATION 2018 form if they think they are 
eligible for school card.   
Parents will require a Centrelink Customer 
Reference number,  (or previous years ATO Tax 
Return and Group Certificate(s) and/or Centrelink 
Payment Summary) and a declaration that the  
combined gross family income is within the School 
Card income limits (see below).  
Hardship Application -Applicants who are over 
the School Card limits but have experienced 
hardship in the 2016/2017 financial year which has 
resulted in the familyôs average weekly gross 
income being within the School Card income limits 
based on the number of dependent children, you 
may apply on hardship grounds.   

Please come into the front office or see Sheree for 
an application form or further information. An 
application form has been sent home to all families 
who were eligible for School Card last year.  
Forms need to be completed and returned to 

the school with a copy of Centrelink card by 
week 3, Friday 16th February.  

 
 

 
Our school is a “LEVEL 2” school and will 
therefore be CLOSED on Catastrophic Fire risk 
days in the Mid North area.  
Parents will be notified by phone after the 
4.30pm Fire Ban announcement on the day 
prior to the declared Mid North Catastrophic 
Fire risk day.  
Notice will also be sent via the Schoolstream 
app. 
No school buses will run on that day.  
 
Please come in and see Sheree if you have any 
other queries regarding our bushfire action plan.  
 

 
Our official school uniform is navy shorts, skorts or 
navy pants, leggings with navy polo shirt and a 
school jumper, summer dress or navy pinafore. If 
you are buying new items of uniform, please 
ensure you buy navy for the bottom. Avoid buying 
track pants with stripes. Uniform is available from 
the school. 
 

 
 8.30am Staff supervision starts 
 8.55am School commences 
 10.55am Recess time 
 12.45pm Lunch time 
 1.40pm Classes recommence 
 3.20pm School finishes 
  

 
Parents are reminded that if students are absent 
for any reason, the school needs to be notified 
either via schoolstream, text, phone call or 
completing an absence note.   
Please use the absence forms provided or a note 
in the childôs diary including the  DATE AND 
SIGNATURE. 
A student Exemption form is required if students 
are going to be away on family holidays or similar. 
Exemption forms are available from the front desk. 
Please refer to the ñAttendance Policyò in the 
information booklet sent home yesterday.  
 
 

 
 

 

 

SCHOOL CARD 

SCHOOL UNIFORM 

SCHOOL TIMES 

STUDENT ABSENCES 

BUSHFIRE INFORMATION 



 
 TERM 1 29 January - 13 April   
 TERM 2 30 April -  6 July 
 TERM 3 23 July– 28 September 
 TERM 4 15 October -14 December  
 

 
If you are sending money to school, please ensure 
that it is in an envelope, clearly labelled with your 
childôs name, class and purpose of the money.  
 

 
Could you please ensure children have a (named) 
school wide brim hat. Our school has a ñno hat ï 
no play policyò. 
Sunscreen is available in the classrooms.  
Please ensure that your child has a refillable 
drink container. Summer is the time for bees and 
wasps and we wish to ensure the safety of all our 
students and certainly donôt want anyone stung 
while drinking from a tap.  
 

 
The Monday Special menu will be sent out by the 
end of the week.  We will not be doing Monday 
Special until Week 4 (19th February).    

 

 
Assemblies will be held fortnightly on a Thursday 
at 3.00pm in the Library. Parents are welcome to 
attend. Our first assembly will be next week.  

 
Please ensure you have read the medication 
information in the óImportant Informationô handbook 
sent out yesterday.   
No medication (this includes prescribed, over 
the counter and alternative therapies, vitamins, 
minerals and supplements) will be accepted by 
staff without a medication authority.   
 

 
Students are welcome to put their lunches in the 
Artroom fridge during the warmer months. Please 
ensure that the lunch is in a suitable, labelled 
container. 
 

 

 

 

 

 
All  students who ride to school are to get off their 
bikes/scooters and walk them across the school 
crossing and into the school yard.  
Students are not to ride in the school grounds. 
Helmets are to be worn at all times!   
 

 
School photos will be on Friday 23rd February.   
   

 
We recommend downloading the free 
Schoolstream app for easy access to all school 
notices and information on your mobile devices.    
 

 
Please ensure all forms sent home today are 
returned by Friday 9th February to ensure we 
have the most up to date information for your 
child.  

 
 

 

BASKETBALL 

Basketball will commence 

next week  

(Tuesday 6th February)  

Program attached.    

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TERM DATES FOR 2018 

MONEY  

SUN SMART POLICY 

MONDAY SPECIAL HELPERS 

ASSEMBLIES 

MEDICATION 

STUDENT LUNCH FRIDGE 

BIKES & SCOOTERS  

SCHOOL PHOTOS 

SCHOOLSTREAM APP  

FORMS 



MINMAN Junior Netball Training  

J5 – U15 will commence training on Thursday 22
rd

 March 2018 at Mintaro.  

All Junior grades to start at 5pm.  

Net Set Go will commence on Thursday 5th  April 2018 4:45 – 5:30pm  

Please phone Anita Fogden 0408 214 683 with any queries. 

Due to a high number of confirmed players the Min Man Netball Club are unable to accept junior 

netballers from other clubs for the 2018 season. 

Players are required to take part in a season of Net Set GO before commencing competitive matches. 

We regret having to make such a decision but currently the club has high numbers per team. We will 

conduct a review at the end of the season.  

Annual General Meeting 
 

Tuesday 13th February 2018 9.00am 

At Saddleworth Kindy 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




